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Thank you, Mr. President. 
The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement.
We thank the (Deputy) High Commissioner for her presentation of the OHCHR periodic report on the situation of human rights in Ukraine. The Czech Republic supports the valuable work of the OHCHR human rights monitoring mission in Ukraine and we encourage all parties to the conflict to fully cooperate with the Mission. 
The Czech Republic is concerned by the serious impacts of the conflict in the east of Ukraine on civil population, which suffers from grave human right violations. We reiterate that any sustainable resolution of the conflict must be based on respect for Ukraine's sovereignty, independence and territorial integrity. The Minsk Agreements must be honoured by all parties including Russia and implemented not just on letter but based on their spirit.
We deplore the human rights situation in Crimea, occupied by the Russian Federation. Rights of Crimean residents continue to be oppressed, freedom of expression remains massively curtailed, local citizens are in breach of international law forced into the military service by the occupying power. De facto authorities continue to persecute actors of local civil society, national minorities, or anybody expressing discontent with the annexation. 
Crimean Tatars in particular are facing systemic persecution. Dozens of Crimean Tatar political prisoners remain imprisoned in Crimea and in Russia, including brothers Teymur and Uzair Abdullaev currently serving their harsh sentences in penal colony in Bashkortostan, Russian Federation. We are worried about the insufficient medical care provided to the persons detained and we call upon Russia to cease pressure on lawyers providing legal counselling to Crimean Tatars and other Ukrainian dissenters in the peninsula.
Thank you.  
